

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

December 21, 2021

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for an FY22 (Class A Neighborhood) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for The Gardens of Hartland Homeowners Association, Inc.

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of an FY22 (Class A Neighborhood) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for The Gardens of Hartland Homeowners Association, Inc., in the amount of \$44,800.00.

Purpose of Request

Grant funds to be used to provide structural updates for the continued maintenance of the rain garden located at 5095 Ivybridge Drive owned by the Association. The project elements include removal of existing "engineered soil" and replacing it with a 70% sand / 30% topsoil mixture, and installation of a new pipe to access high water table locations. The project will also include stormwater education by increasing resident's awareness of the local water quality issues through community education and engagement.

Project Cost in FY22 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2022 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$44,800.000.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_22 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Albright

